Hello family,

We extend our greetings and best wishes to each of you.  

Our WFA Board has recently met in one of the four conference call meetings we hold each year.  In the meeting, our Vice-President and Newsletter Editor introduced a young man (He’s 41years old, after all,) who has volunteered to join him in preparing our newsletter.  His name is Jon Rhan, and he has been a long term member of the WFA, having submitted his families genealogies to our founder, Larry Jones.  The great news at the time, was that Larry did not have Jon’s family branch in his records until Jon sent them to him.

Before I further introduce Jon, let me use this moment to remind everyone that our WFA database only contains the specific family genealogies, which have been sent to us so far.  Some of the genealogies we have received, may need to be corrected, edited, or updated.  Any time you find further records or expanded documentation on your WFA family or collateral lines, please contact me, as Historian, and we will discuss the simplest way to incorporate your research into the Wolfensberger Family Archival Data File.  Send me an e-mail:  myrnabl@whidbey.com, or call 360-321-4971.  We are very careful about privacy, and about referencing where the records came from – that is,  crediting you and your family researchers for being the ones who provided the material.  

Secondly, I’d like to report that the  www.rootsweb listing at:  http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?db=wfafamilyfile has been very successful.  We have found new members through this posting and new family data, too.  You will read more about this is Buzz’s column regarding “Queries” in this same newsletter.

Now let me introduce Jon Rhan, who has now been appointed Assistant Newsletter Editor, and an interim member of the WFA Board.  

Jon has been interested in history and family lineages all his life. His father, George F. Rhan, worked on the Wolfersberger line in the 1950’s, when he was contacted by Charles Wolfersberger, from Illinois. 

His family is descended from the Shaefferstown, Pennsylvania Wolfersbergers, specifically, John Phillip Wolfersberger, son of Johannes Erhart Wolfersberger and Anna Margaretha Ensminger, who arrived in America in the 1730s.  Jon Rhan's grandfather [Grandpap]  was Luther Gabriel Wolfersberger, Jn. 1899-1970 Harrisburg, Cumberland, Pennsylvania.
 Jon was interested in starting to find family records again, in the late1980’s, and has been doing so ever since.  He is married to Karen, his bride of 21 years.  “We were an item in our senior year of high school and got married several years later.  We have four children, Cassandra, Amanda, Samantha and Adam of which two are in college.  My other extra curricular activity here in New Hampshire is soccer.”  

Jon is an assistant head coach for the Londonderry High School Girls Varsity soccer team, having done so for the past five years.  He is a graduate of Penn State University, “GO LIONS!” [great enthusiasm, there Jon.]

He designed microchips for about 14 years, before moving into the software industry.  I is currently employed by Mentor Graphics, based in Portland, Oregon.  He travels there twice a year for training and meetings.  He is a Field Applications Engineer, where he helps/trains design engineers to use the software his company sells.  He travels half time, but, I also gets to work from home, which he feels is a very nice perk.  

Jon also volunteered to be the local genealogist for the Londonderry Historical Society, investigating inquiries in his “spare” time.  He & his wife, Karen and recently traveled to Switzerland, where they visited the Wolfensberger Family Memorial in Bauma. 

We are happy to have him help with the newsletter, and we know Buzz is happy to receive the assistance.

On a sad note, we regret to announce that Bill Spargur, a long time WFA Board member is no longer able to serve, due to extensive time constraints.  We thank Bill for his many efforts over the years, and will continue to hear from him as he works on the Wolfensberger Family Stories book.  Remember to send him any family stories and pictures you may have to contribute to this very important book.  Again, thank you Bill for untold hours of service to the WFA.

Myrna B. Liddell

